Great Milton Parish Council

www.greatmilton.org.uk
c/o Joanna Botha, 01844 338150, clerk@greatmilton.org.uk
7 Kings Close, Worminghall, Aylesbury, Bucks, HP18 9JW


Minutes of the Great Milton Parish Council meeting held on Monday 13th December 2010 

at 7.30pm in the Pavilion.
Present:

Cllrs. Stephen Harrod (Chair), Ian Bradley, Doug Colley, Peter Fewell and Christine Pepperell.

In Attendance:
Joanna Botha (Clerk)

David Turner (County Councillor)

John Nowell-Smith (District Councillor)




One member of the public was present

134/10
Apologies for Absence
Action:
Ken Rogers was out of the country. Phil Ashworth was unwell.
135/10
Register of Interests for this Meeting


None. 
136/10
Minutes of the Previous Meeting 

The minutes of the previous meeting, held Monday 8th November 2010 were confirmed as a true and accurate record. This was proposed by Peter Fewell (PF) seconded by Doug Colley (DC) and agreed upon unanimously.  
137/10
Matters to Report
· Personal meetings with residents about parking on the Greens are continuing.

· The resurfacing of the Recreation Ground Access Way will go ahead early in 2011. Having liaised with Highways the Clerk confirmed that the land is not Common Land and is not part of the public highway. It is therefore assumed to be part of the Recreation Ground. Spadeoak will liaise directly with Andy Noble regarding access.
· The next Parish Plan meeting will be January 12th. The Steering Group is working on proposals for improvements in the Parish in order to create a questionnaire. Little Milton is proposing a footpath from LM to GM as part of its Parish Plan. Ian Bradley (IB) is to raise this matter at the meeting as a possible joint project.

IB
· The Clerk is still searching for a sponsor for a colour cover for The Bulletin.

JB

David Turner – County Councillor
· The Government has announced its Localisation Bill stating that no council will have less than an 8.9% cut in what they have to spend but has not yet announced what the actual grants will be. The aim is for a 0% council tax increase. Over the next 4 years OCC will have £155 million less to spend, although this will be front loaded and not evenly spread over the four years. The youth service and the library service both look to be cut drastically. The number of Waste Recycling Centres will also be reduced with Redbridge due to close.
· Stephen Harrod (SH) and David Turner (DT) had both attended the Subsidised Bus Services Review meeting. The 103 and 104 services are likely to be severely cut. DT circulated a letter written by Little Milton PC. SH circulated a letter written on behalf of Great Milton residents for the Area Review of Subsidised Bus Services. This will be sent to John Wood at OCC and a copy will go to the Bulletin.

SH
· The Electoral Boundary Review will reduce the number of County Councillors in Oxfordshire from 74 to 64. This will make the role more difficult.

· The potholes on Sworford Lane have been repaired. 


John Nowell-Smith – District Councillor
· South Oxfordshire District Council (SODC) will set a budget that doesn’t increase Council Tax. 
· SODC will possibly be moving towards a closer working relationship with the Vale of the White Horse. They are currently saving £5.5 million per year through shared working.
· SH had reported a dumped TV on fixmystreet.com, an SODC initiative, which was removed within days.
138/10
Correspondence and Public Discussion
The following items of correspondence were reviewed:
· Letter of introduction from new Local Oxfordshire County Council (OCC) Highways Representative – for information.
· Information from ORCC on bulk buying scheme for domestic heating oil – Clerk to include in the Bulletin and on the noticeboard.

JB
· Briefing note on changes to local Adult Social Care Teams – for information.
· Public notice inviting representations on South Oxfordshire’s ‘Proposed Submission Core Strategy Development Plan Document’ (Planning Policy) – this has been passed to The Bulletin and Cllrs are to bring comments to the January meeting.

ALL
· Reminder about the Draft Local Transport Plan 2011-2030 Consultation – Cllrs to complete individual comments online.

ALL
139/10
Planning Applications
A

Great Milton Parish Council considered that the following planning applications should be APPROVED by SODC:

12 Ashurst Court, London Road, Wheatley, OX33 1ER. P10/W1744/EX. Extension of

time for planning permission P08/W0080, (change of use of former agricultural storage building to B1 use).


Ardfield, The Green, Great Milton, OX44 7NP. P10/W1738. Infill extension to rear ground floor.

Tallis House, Lower End, Great Milton, OX44 7NF. P10/W1665 & P10/W1666LB. Extension and refurbishment of listed house; reinstatement as a single dwelling; removal of porch and alteration to roof line and listed building consent.

B
The following Planning Decisions from SODC were reviewed:

Westlands, Lower End, Great Milton, OX44 7NJ. P10/W1382. (Granted)

Milton Lodge, Lower End, Great Milton, OX44 7NJ. P10/W1260 &P10/W1261/LB. (Granted)

C
There were no outstanding applications.
140/10
Development of a new Multi-Use Games Area (MUGA)

In advance of the meeting Mike Block (MB), on behalf of the Hard Surface Play Area (HSPA) Committee, had circulated plans for a new MUGA at Great Milton School to be sited south of the existing hard surface site on a green space currently used as a football pitch. This would consist of two tennis courts, a football pitch, basketball court etc. and would be for school use during school hours and for Parish use the rest of the time. The HSPA Committee asked the PC to consider extending the current leases of the playground areas, due to expire in 2013, for a further 20 years in order to make the project viable to funders. The committee could then go ahead and seek planning permission and funding.

MB answered questions about the current provision, the benefits of the proposed scheme and the low level lighting included in the plans.


Cllrs felt the plans had merit and that the PC should be supportive of the scheme because it promotes worthwhile use of the land. It was noted that the northernmost playground area is adjacent to the allotments and that with the growing waiting list for allotments and the PC’s duty to provide plots; it would be prudent to investigate the possibility of retaining a right to reuse part of the area if necessary. The PC agreed in principle to the HSPA Committee’s proposal to increase the leases to 2033 and it was resolved that the Clerk should start discussions about the leases and the matter of the allotments with Derby’s solicitors. This was proposed by IB, seconded by DC and agreed upon unanimously. The final decision, details of the leases and any potential clause about the allotments will be resolved later. IB suggested that the HSPA liaise with the Parish Plan Steering Group which is looking at the provision of facilities in the Parish, as the final plan will provide a mandate for grant applications. 

JB
141/10

Financial Resolutions
A
The following cheques were authorised for payment: 

Joanna Botha. Salary. £314.74



Manuel Stone. December Bulletin. £50.00



Windmill Landscapes. Lychgate Lane strimming. £35.25


SODC. Dog hygiene bin service (Jan-Sep 2010). £102.75


Berinsfield. Verge Grass Cutting (October). £229.13


Spadeoak. 50% deposit for Recreation Ground Access Way. £3,495.63

B
A revised set of Standing Orders for GMPC, circulated by Christine Pepperell in advance of the meeting, were reviewed and approved. This was proposed by PF, seconded by DC and agreed upon unanimously.


A revised set of Financial Regulations for GMPC, circulated by Christine Pepperell in advance of the meeting, were reviewed and approved. This was proposed by IB, seconded by DC and agreed upon unanimously.

C
The Action Plan drawn up from the Internal and External Auditor’s recommendations was reviewed. The Standing Orders and Financial Regulations are now complete. The asset register and risk assessment are in progress. Paul Wakefield has agreed to continue as GMPC’s Internal Auditor.

JB/CP
D
A second draft budget had been circulated and amended in advance of the meeting. A final budget was circulated and approved. This was proposed by DC, seconded by IB and agreed upon unanimously. 

142/10
Any Other Business
· John Nowell-Smith offered apologies for the January GMPC meeting.
· There was a brief discussion about whether a lap top should be provided for the Clerk. It was suggested this be put on the Agenda after the financial Year End when reserves can be reviewed.
· There was a brief discussion about Bob Wise’s letter in The Bulletin about returning the Greens to meadow. This had been previously raised by Ken Rogers. It was suggested that such ideas be incorporated into the questionnaire for the Parish Plan.

IB
· The Thame Road end of the Green has been damaged. The Clerk will ask Graeme Kimber to tend to this.

JB
· The Chair asked the Clerk to send a formal letter of thanks to Bernadette and Roger White for donating this year’s village Christmas tree.

JB
The meeting closed at 9.35pm.

The next Great Milton Parish Council meeting will be held on Monday 10th January 2011 at 7.30pm in the Pavilion.


Signed:  ​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​________________________________________


Date:      ________________________________________
